
Nikki’s 
Notes 

Back in early 
June we had 
the privilege 
of having “Ming” 

(my Cambodian mom ! ) stay 
with us for a full week. The kids 
love their “Yay” (Grandma) and 
she spoils them so much! We met 
her while living in Kampong 
Cham several years ago and the 
Lord really knit our hearts 
together. She’s a professing 
Christian and has been very 
encouraging to us throughout 
the years. From cleaning and 
organizing, painting nails and 
traveling, playing games and 
going through old photos, to 
cooking and staying up late with 
the kids — we all certainly made 
the most of our time with her and 
can’t wait for the next time!

July 6, 2023

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters,  

Due to the 2023 Southeast Asia Games, school kids 
nationwide were given a several week break, and we were 
able to start off the month of May with our very first 
Vacation Bible School. The 
Lord really blessed us with a 
good group of kids, as well as 
some church members who 
came to help daily.  Over 60 
kids came over the course of 
the week, with many coming 
consistently every day to 
hear a presentation of the 
Gospel from Creation to Christ. On the last day, several 
young people raised their hand to testify that they had 
trusted in Jesus as their Savior. Please pray for our 
continued efforts in children ministry. 

We are thankful to report that Nikki seems to 
have made a full recovery from dengue fever. The virus 
had actually put her in acute liver failure, but followup 
visits have shown complete healing for her liver as well! 
Thanks so much for all who have been praying for her. 

One missionary family here in Cambodia has been 
particularly instrumental in getting us here and helping us 
get established. Rodney and Becky Ruppel have been 
serving faithfully here for 27 years, and recently turned 
over the church they planted to a national pastor. We are 
very excited that they have chosen to move up to Memot 
to assist in the work here! The Lord is already working 
out many details of their move, but please pray for their 
upcoming transition here. Pray as well that the Lord will 
continue to give guidance and vision for His work. We are 
thankful for your fellowship in the gospel.  

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of Sarun, Sara, Poch, 
Tieng Ly

• Evangelism opportunities 
• Light of Life Radio Broadcast
• Ruppels’ move

Vacation Bible School
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